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                                       Christ’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 

                                                                                                              Church Website:  www.celcstanley.com 

 
 

Pastor’s Message 
 
“Let there be light.” 
 

Grace, mercy and peace to you from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ.  

 

Genesis Ch. 1 has long been a favorite of mine, and I would suspect many of you have the 

same sentiments.  Our ancient forefathers in the faith felt similarly, finding there great 

depths of meaning within these sacred pages. In more modern times however, readers 

who've attempted to sail across the depths of Genesis have been more or less sidetracked by 

external concerns which are foreign to the deeper interests of God’s purposes in the Sacred 

Scripture, and therefore have failed to immerse themselves or even to discover these great 

depths. Over the years I’ve noticed many people who seem to be altogether preoccupied 

with the length of the days of creation.  They would ask questions like, "Is it really 

necessary to think of those "days" in the sense of having 24 hours? Might they rather 

represent long eras of natural history?  

 

No.  No matter how much we may want to, we cannot claim that this is what the biblical 

Author had in mind in revealing this part of history to us. The trouble with such questions is 

that they ultimately distract the mind of the reader from the deeper message of the Word of 

God. Simply put:  To ask how long the days of creation were, is a fruitless endeavor and an 

unnecessary distraction. The intention of Genesis 1 is not to invite a discussion about How 

God could do all of this stuff in so short a time? –or-  How long were days before God 

created the sun and moon?  -or-  Whatever!  --The intention of Genesis 1 is to show us that 

it was God who created.  

 

Further, in the story of creation the rising and setting of the sun are not what determines day 

and night. Regarding the first day we are told that, "there was evening and there was 

morning" and yet the sun hadn't even been formed! How in the world can there be evening 

and morning without the sun rising and setting?  And therein lies the problem. We moderns 

generally think of the sun's rising as making day and the absence of the light as making 

night.  The Sacred Scripture and our early brothers and sisters would have thought this to be 

a rather shallow definition and causation for day and night. They knew that the sun rises and 

sets, evening and morning comes and goes, indeed all of creation is held together only by 

the Word of God spoken in the beginning.  In the Scripture, the sun only marks the day, it 

does not cause nor create it. The "day" is still there; it still happens, with or without the sun.  
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God opened his mouth and light emerged three days before he created any of the stars or 

sun or moon, etc.  So light and darkness in Genesis, as well as today, exist independently of 

the sun or any other cause we may have ascribed to them.   

 

It's also interesting to notice that Genesis does not say that God created darkness.  Darkness 

was in a sense already there--it was the void. For those of you who remember the movie, 

The Neverending Story and "the nothingness" in that movie-- darkness is nothingness.  The 

"night" of creation is essentially nothingness. And this is of course why the book of 

Revelation, when it speaks of heaven, tells us, "There shall be no night there".  

 

 

Light is the first thought of God in regard to creation.  The very first recorded words of God 

to us are, "Let there be light".  And this light in Genesis is not a by-product of the sun or any 

other heavenly body.  The light that God calls forth to shine in the created universe is the 

light of the eternal Son, Jesus. Again Jesus spoke to them, saying, "I am the light of the 

world. Whoever follows me will not walk in darkness, but will have the light of life. John 

8.12 It's only by this Light which proceeded from the Father at creation that anything in 

creation can be and is illuminated – spiritually, intellectually or otherwise. 

 

The modern culture as a whole, or at least a significant part of it, believes that our purpose 

is to give meaning to the world around us; to "make sense" of it, however, the Word of God 

bids us to pursue and discover the meaning that is already there.  The modern mind 

ultimately comes to this conclusion because it doesn't any longer believe that the world was 

in fact created at all. Our sense of wonder at the creation has given way to the formation of 

the universe as a result of random physical forces and arbitrary explosions of energies.  The 

modern and rather mundane world cares little or nothing of the "why" of creation only of 

the "how". This is to say that the only light which it recognizes and is able to possess is 

physical light.  And so the mind is left in darkness; an existence that is forever outside of the 

Light of the world.  In this sense, modern man's situation is grimly like that of Judas 

Iscariot-- "So, after receiving the morsel of bread, he immediately went out.  And it was 

night." John 13.30    

 

My sisters and brothers, let your light so shine before others that they may see your good 

works and glorify your Father in heaven. 

 

+Pastor Frye  
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Prayer Concerns 
 

Immediate Care Concerns: 

 

   

 
 
 

Jay Human, Neal Ritchie, Loretta Lewis, Teresa Davis,                                    

Judy Cloninger, Nancy Olls, Linda Cloninger, Hubert Abernathy, 

Bertie Billups, Tyree Bost, Lindy Hawley, Christine Wallace,                         

Gaynelle Moore, Pearl Summey, Libby Michael, Jimmy Harrison 

Richard Smith, Susan Wyatt 
 

Home-bound Members: 
 

  Gaynelle Moore, Phyllis Hawley, Pearl Summey, Lindy Hawley,                                                                       

Richard Smith is in Stanley Total Living Center for Rehab.                                                                                                          
 

Members in Nursing Homes: Edna Lineberger is in Stanley Total Living Center (502 B),                                                                             

Christine Wallace is at Huntersville Health & Rehabilitation Ctr.,                                                                                          

13835 Boren St. Huntersville, Sarah Lewis is at Carillon Cramer                                                                            

Mountain (Room C-2). Ruth Cloninger is at Carillon in Lincolnton 
 

 Friends and Relatives:  
 Everette Lineberger   Jewel West          Cindy Turry                 Bob Stewart       Chris Davidson        

   Ann Lineberger            Eddie Rhyne         Jennifer Champange    Gail Conner        Harry Murphy                      

   Karen Scrivani             Joe Canipe            Tom Hodge                  Rod Rudisill       Steve McAlister   

   Ron Ritchie                  Tom Olls               Wanda Murphy           Amy Blythe        Robert Caskaddon         

   Bob Hilton        Luther Murphy 
 

July 31st – Emma Human’s Birthday 
 
August Birthday’s 
5  Doris Cope 

8  Andrew Olls 

12 Julie Bodenheimer 

12 Stephen Skidmore 

13 Kim Costner 

15 Kyle Medlin 

31 Grayson Bodenheimer 
 

Anniversary 
5 Buck & Ann Helms 

13 Steve & Kim Lineberger 

17 Gordon & Betty Hacker 

 

Baptism Anniversary 
 

 
 
 
 

1 Tim Cloninger 

4 Bill Hawley 

6 Harold Lineberger 

23 Haley Hawkins 

Prime Timers --  Back to School Event  

August Day of Fun at “SeaLife” Concord Mills 

Wednesday, August 29, 2018              

Leaving CELC at 10am 
A day to “Learn” on our Back to School Day at the 

Aquarium! We will walk thru the “Tropical Ocean Tunnel”, 

view the new Turtle Shelter” and even get to touch a “Star 

Fish” if you dare! So many beautiful creatures to see and 

it is dry and cool there too! 

You may want to “set” and just enjoy the company of 

friends and that’s ok, but come along for this time 

together.  We will have lunch before returning to Stanley. 

The cost for the Aquarium will be around $11.00! Sign up 

with Mary or Kathey and plan on a fun filled event with 

some of God’s special sea animals. 
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Fun Celebration for "Christmas In 

July" at Crafty Burger in 

Denver!  This group of 23 CELC 

members enjoyed great food along 

with a game of dirty bingo.  All kinds 

of gifts and Gabriel went away with 

the watermelon and Mary got the 

measuring cups that the Pastor 

wanted so bad ... this caused a tug 

of war!  Charles got the wallet and 

Judy doesn't know why he wanted 

that because she said that Charles 

says we have no money, ha! 

Lots of laughs and a great way to 

spend a hot summer day with 

friendsCome along next time and 

experience our fun events...Prime 

Timers are cool people!!! 
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A Note from the Church Council President 
 
I’ve learned that no matter what happens or how bad it seems today, life goes on, and it will 

be better tomorrow. I’ve learned that you can tell a lot about a person by the way he/she 

handles these three things: a rainy day, lost luggage, and tangled Christmas tree lights.  I’ve 

learned that regardless of your relationship with your parents, you’ll miss them when they’re 

gone from your life. I’ve learned that making a “living” is not the same as making a “life”.  

I’ve learned that life sometimes gives you a second chance. I’ve learned that you shouldn’t 

go through life with a catcher’s mitt on both hands; you need to be able to throw some 

things back.  I’ve learned that whenever I decide to do something with an open heart, I 

usually make the right decision.  I’ve learned that even when I have pains, I don’t have to be 

one.  I’ve learned that everydcay you should reach out and touch someone.  People love a 

warm hug, or just a friendly pat on the back.  I’ve learned that I still have a lot to learn.  

I’ve learned that people will forget what you said, people will forget what you did, but people 

will never forget how you made them feel.             - 

Maya Angelou 
 
Blessings to All, 

Judy Abernathy 

Council President 

 

 

Family Life Center Fundraiser 

Fund raising is underway for the floor replacement in the Family Life center. We hope to 

raise enough money to pay for this project by homecoming, which is Sunday, September 23, 

2018. In addition to your regular offering, please designate your contribution to the “Floor 

fund” on your check and/or envelope.  Please help us reach our goal! 

 

Clean-up Day 

Please mark your calendar for Saturday, August 11th beginning at 8am for a clean-up day to 

clean up the Family Life Center and prepare for the upcoming Homecoming in September.  

 

Cemetery Meeting 

There will be a Cemetery Meeting on August 18th at 6pm in the Fellowship Hall.  

 

Toilet Paper Drive 

The Women of the Church are having a toilet paper drive. Don’t forget to bring toilet paper 

for the Food Pantry. 
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Dear Christ’s Lutheran Church, 
 
As Hannah and I approach our second 

anniversary, I am continually reminded of the 

innumerable blessings in my life. Having spent 

two loving years in matrimony with Hannah is one 

of the greatest of these blessings, and we 

remain grateful to the congregation for your 

love. Because of you, our wedding was a 

beautiful occasion that was celebrated among 

loved ones and in the community of Christ. 

Our celebration of our second anniversary is a 

joyous occasion. But marriage is not simply 

about the immutable bond that Hannah and I now share. We celebrate the bringing together 

of our families. We celebrate our union into the greater Christian community. Christ’s 

Lutheran Church has been a cornerstone of our family for years, even while I lived across 

North Carolina – and now Indiana! It is because of our congregation that Hannah and I were 

able to celebrate our love and the love of our Lord within a community in Christ, and we 

cherish this blessing. There are few blessings comparable to a union in Christ among our 

families and among a congregation that shared their love with us. 

Though we now live in Indiana, I continue to count myself as a member of the flock of 

Christ’s Lutheran Church. I thank you for your welcoming Hannah into this family – not only 

the Bodenheimer’s, but our church. Thank you so much for your love and support.      

With love,                                                                                                                                                                 

Grayson & Hannah 

 

Please remember the Ancestry Fund 

ATTENTION ALL FAMILIES WITH RELATIVES IN THE STANLEY CEMETERY!   
Please tear off the form below and place it in your regular offering envelope, or in a generic offering 

envelope available in each pew where you sit in the church.  Please remember to write “For Ancestry 

Fund” on your check.  Donations may also be mailed to:  The Stanley Cemetery Ancestry Fund, c/o T. 

Deese, Treasurer, P.O. Box 772, Stanley, NC 28164. 

 

- -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

STANLEY CEMETERY ANCESTRY FUND DONATION FORM 

Donation from: _________________________To honor: __________________________ 

Donation amount:  $_________ 
Is a donation receipt requested? _____no   _____yes.  If yes please complete the following: 

 
Name:  ___________________________________ Email address/Phone no:___________________ 

 

Street Address___________________________ City _________________________ Zip _____________ 
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CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 

May 20, 2018 

MINUTES OF MEETING  
  
Devotions:     Prissy Helms opened the meeting with a devotional reading and prayer. 
 
Roll call and action on excuses for absence: 
 
Present:   Pastor Frye, Judy Abernathy, Michael Dukes, Tommy Hedrick, Prissy Helms, Crystyl Human, Joe Keefer, 

Leonard Lewis, Pat McAlister, Richard Medlin, Nancy Olls, Laura Olls, Brian Robinson, and Tonya Stone  

 Absent:  Judy Ray            
 
Minutes of last meeting:   

      1) The minutes of the April 8, 2018, Council meeting were approved as written.  Tonya made a motion to accept 

the minutes.  Pat seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. 

      2) The minutes of the April 22, 2018, Called Congregational Meeting was approved as written.  Leonard made a 

motion to accept the minutes as written.  Prissy seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

      3)  The minutes of the May 6, 2018, Called Congregational Meeting was approved as written. Leonard made a 

motion to accept the minutes.  Crystyl seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously.   
  
Reception of petitions and communications and new business:    

      1)   Terri Hedrick is a trustee for CELC.  She has asked that Kim Costner be able to substitute for her in the event 

that she cannot be present.  Leonard Lewis made a motion that we accept Kim Costner as a substitute trustee.  

Tonya seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously.    
 

Report of the Pastor:  Pastor Frye brought the following matters to Council for discussion and /or informational 

purposes. 

      1)  Report of pastoral activities for the month of April, 2018.  Pastor Frye presided over the Divine Service 6 

times, taught Bible Study 5 times, taught Sunday morning Bible Study 6 times, attended Pericope Study 2 times, had 

14 pastoral contacts, and attended 3 meetings.  

      2)  Pastor Frye has extended an invitation to T. C. Plexico to be our Homecoming preacher, which he gladly 

accepted. 

      3)  Pastor Frye has almost completed a thermometer-style graph to display in the Narthex that will keep people 

abreast of how much money we have raised for the FLC replacement floor.  He needed to know our goal in order to 

complete it. 

      4)  The new communion-ware will be ordered this week. 

      5)  Pastor Frye has informed us that the following people have been elected to serve on the Executive Council of 

the NALC.  They are: 

            a)  The Reverend Heidi Punt- Christ United Lutheran Church, Granite Falls, NC 

             b)  Lin Donnell-Advent Lutheran Church, North Charleston, SC 

             c)  Dennis Bollinger-New Jerusalem Lutheran Church, Hickory, NC 

      6)  Pastor Frye has informed us that a big topic at the NALC meeting was “restructuring”.  Our Bishop and Deans 

are extremely overworked.  A committee is being put together to explore dividing the oversight of the NALC into 

different regions, each being presided over by a regional Bishop, who will be appointed by the presiding Bishop. 

      7)  The Mission District budget of $45,450.00 for 2018 was approved.  Another $5,000.00 was approved for the 

Dean’s Discretionary Fund, and $3,000.00 was approved for the task force to study restructuring (mainly travel 

expenses). 
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 8)  Pastor Frye has informed Council that he will be taking Monday and part of Tuesday (21st, 22nd) off.  The last 

week has been non-stop and he needs a break. 
   
 Reports by General and Capital Fund Treasurers: 

1) Michael presented the April, 2018 financial report for the General Fund to Council members for review and 

discussion.  He also presented the Designated Funds report for April, 2018.  Michael reminded us that any 

payments to individuals must go through the General Fund for tax purposes.  These types of payments 

should not be written from the Memorial Fund. 

2) Crystyl presented the April, 2018, Capital Fund Report.  We have received $4,020.00 toward the FLC floor.       

Reports of Standing Committees: 
 
Archives/Communications:  Richard reports that there is a plaque with the names of our World War II veterans on 

it that usually hangs in the hallway.  It has been removed by Sally for needed repairs.  The original name-plates 

were done in paper and are degrading.  Sally is hoping to replace the names with engraved brass plates.  Sally wants 

everyone to know that anytime anyone wants to check out the Archives, they can do so.   
    

 Christian Education:  Tonya reports that there will be no summer Sunday school.  Enjoy your summer!     
   

Endowment:   No Report, Evangelism:  No Report, Finance/Stewardship:  No Report 
   

Internal Ministry:     Prissy reports that: 

  1)  Graduates for 2018 are Jay and Emma Human.  There will be cookies and punch after the church service 

on June 3, 2018. 

  2)  The Alter Flowers system needs to be revamped.  Prissy states that there will be a Flower Calendar to 

sign up to order altar flowers.  Anyone who signs up to sponsor flowers will have to pay for them before they 

are ordered 
 
 Mutual Ministry:   Pat reports that a meeting was held last week.  The committee has started employee reviews.  

They meet again on Tuesday, May 22, 2018.    
    

Property Committee: Brian reports that: 

           1)   The first aid kit boxes have been received.  There are three of them, one each for the church, the family 

life center, and the education building. 

           2)   The see-saw in the playground area has been disconnected and will be moved. 

           3)   The church fire extinguishers need to be inspected and recharged. 

           4)   The new doorbell with camera has been ordered. 

           5)   There is a piece of wood on the front of the church that needs to be repaired.  Casey (subcontractor) will 

be contacted to complete this work. 
 
Social Ministry:   No Report.   Stewardship:  No Report.     Worship and Music:  No Report   

   
Youth:  Laura reports that: 

        1)  She is working on the new schedule for acolytes and crucifers. 

        2)  Acolytes and Crucifers need reminders!  Julie is supposed to send reminders to acolytes and crucifers, but 

needs phone numbers in order to remind everyone. 

        3)  Pastor Frye wants to go on an outing with the youth group.  He would like to take them bowling!   
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Report of Special Committees:      

        1)   The Cemetery Committee progress notes were presented to Council for review and discussion. Bob 

Mahovsky wanted to know how much money he could expect from CELC.  Leonard made a motion to donate 

$3,000.00 from the CELC.  Pat seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously   

        2)   The Website Committee progress notes were presented to Council for review and discussion.   

 They would like to have our sermon’s posted online.  Five to six sermons can be stored on our present system, 

unless Pastor Frye shortens them.  There was a question about whether Bible Studies could be posted online.  Once 

again, it takes a lot of memory.  Council will follow up on this next month.  
   

Other Reports:   Safety and Security Committee     

       1)  The video doorbell has been received 

       2)   Three first aid kits have been received. 

       3)   A CPR class will be held at CELC for all members.  This will probably be held on a Sunday afternoon.  If you 

do not know CPR, or are just out of date, please plan on attending this very important class.  EVERYONE should 

know CPR! 
  
Unfinished Business: 

        1)     Family Life Center Floor:   The floor has been started.  $11,500.00 has been paid.  The total should be 

$31,000.00.  With new cove-base, it may be just over that amount.  We are asking for donations until Homecoming.  

Council is considering a silent auction to raise funds.  A coordinator is needed for the silent auction. 

       2)      Lutheran World Relief:   Leonard reports that the LWR is working with coffee farmers to keep the 

middleman out and allow the farmers to reap more profit.  This allows the farmers to support their families.  Coffee 

may be purchased from Leonard.  He will order it and have it for us to buy. 

       3)      Clean Water:  Water Missions International reports that 40 water systems are needed in Puerto Rico after 

the hurricane devastation.  Approximately 25 have been completed. 

       4)      Lutheran Women:  The annual meeting of Lutheran Women will be held in Concord on September 29, 

2018. 

       5)     NALC Finances:  Pastor Frye reports that the NALC is not receiving the amount of money it needs from 

some other churches.  We presently give 3%.  Leonard made a motion that we raise that to 5% in our next budget.  

If we raise our level to 5%, 3.5% goes to National, and 1.5% will go to our district. Presently, all of our benevolence 

goes to National.  Michael will report at our next meeting if this would be possible. 

    New 2018 Council Business:     

           1)   David and Leonard will open and close the church in June and July, 2018.  Thanks, David and Leonard! 
   

 Adjournment:   

1) The next council meeting will be June 10, 2018, at 6:00 PM.  Tonya will lead devotions. 

2) The meeting was adjourned following The Lord’s Prayer. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Joseph L. Keefer, Secretary 
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CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 

June 10, 2018 

MINUTES OF MEETING  
  
Devotions:     Prissy Helms opened the meeting with a devotional reading and prayer. 

Roll call and action on excuses for absence: 

Present:   Pastor Frye, Judy Abernathy, Michael Dukes, Tommy Hedrick, Prissy Helms, Crystyl Human, Joe Keefer, 

Leonard Lewis, Pat McAlister, Richard Medlin, Nancy Olls, Laura Olls, Judy Ray, Brian Robinson, and Tonya Stone  

 Absent:   None            
 
Minutes of last meeting:   

      1) The minutes of the May 27, 2018 called Council meeting were approved as written.   

      2) The minutes of the June 3, 2018 called Council meeting were approved with one correction. 

      Leonard made a motion to accept the minutes for May 27, 2018 as written and June 3, 2018 with one 

correction.  Crystyl seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 

      The minutes from the May 20, 2018 Council meeting will be reviewed at the next Council meeting. 
         
 Reception of petitions and communications and new business:    

      1)  Judy Abernathy has asked that the pews in the Education building be cleaned.  The pews in the church were 

done last year, but the pews in the Education building were not.  A motion was made to have Rick Chapman check 

on getting these pews cleaned.  Prissy made a motion to have them cleaned.  Before a vote was taken, Pat 

volunteered to clean them before we pay someone to do it. 

      2)  Council reviewed the annual staff reports for church employees.  All employees were rated “very good”.  

Judy Abernathy made a motion to accept the reviews as written.  Joe seconded the motion.  The motion was 

passed unanimously. 
 

Report of the Pastor:  Pastor Frye brought the following matters to Council for discussion and /or informational 

purposes. 

      1)  Report of pastoral activities for the month of May, 2018.  Pastor Frye presided over the Divine Service 3 

times, taught Sunday Bible Study 3 times, taught Wednesday Evening Bible Study 3 times, had 10 pastoral contacts, 

and attended 2 meetings. He presided over the Rite of Christian Burial of Eddie Wyatt.  He also attended the funeral 

of Lisa Caudle’s father, Joe Guthrie. 

      2)   The 2018 NALC Convocation is August 13-17, 2018 in Denver.  When the bishop was asked if we would 

continue to have annual church-wide convocations, he discussed how it was necessary for the nascent years of the 

church, with all that is involved in establishing a new church body, to meet every year.  However, he also believed 

the convocations could soon (possibly within the next several years) be moved to every other year.   

      3)   For our new Council members……though we are afforded one lay voting delegate for every 400 members, 

we have not exercised that right in the past because of both the great amount of time and the cost of travel, room, 

and board.  We need to decide what to do by next Council meeting. 

  

 Reports by General and Capital Fund Treasurers: 

1)   Michael presented the May, 2018 financial report for the General Fund to Council members for review and 

discussion.  He also presented the Designated Funds report for May, 2018.  Michael also presented information 

regarding benevolence to the NALC.  We will begin donating 1.5% to the local Carolina Mission District.  We will also 

donate 2.0% to our National Church.                                                         

2)   Crystyl presented the May, 2018, Capital Fund Report.                                                                                      
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   Reports of Standing Committees: 

Archives/Communications:   No Report     Christian Education:   No Report    Endowment:   No Report 
         
 Evangelism:  No Report   Finance/Stewardship:  No Report 

   
Internal Ministry:     Prissy reports that: 

1)   The graduation reception went well. Congratulations to Jay and Emma! 

2)   The next meeting will be the start of Homecoming planning.  
  

 Mutual Ministry:   Pat reports that a meeting was held on May 22, 2018 to complete employee reviews.      
    

Property Committee: Brian reports that: 

           1)    The fire extinguisher inspection was done, but the inspector could not access the video room upstairs.  

The inspector will call Julie to gain admittance to the video room.   
 
Social Ministry:   No Report.   Stewardship:  No Report.       Worship and Music:  No Report   

   
Youth:  Laura reports that: 

        1)  She has completed the schedule for acolytes and crucifers for 2018. 
         
Report of Special Committees:      

        1)   The Cemetery Committee progress notes were presented to Council for review and discussion.    

        2)   The Website Committee progress notes were presented to Council for review and discussion.  Council 

discussed purchasing more memory to store more sermons and bible study.  The cost would be $5.00/month for 

almost unlimited memory.   
    
Other Reports:   Safety and Security Committee     

       1)  The video doorbell will be installed. 

       2)   The defibrillator has been ordered. 

       3)   The first aid kits are almost ready. 
   
Unfinished Business: 

        1)     Family Life Center Floor:    The original contractor (Jack Severens) for the new Family Life Center Floor 

failed to live up to expectations.  Council has decided to sever ties with him and request a $15,000.00 refund of the 

$23,000.00 he has been paid.  Council feels that Jack knew the condition of the concrete before he started.  After 

receiving a new estimate from Concrete Coatings of the Carolinas, a company that specializes in large floors, 

Council feels that it is fair for Jack to keep $8,000.00 for his materials needed to complete the first coat, which can 

be utilized by the new contractor. If Jack balks at the $15,000.00 refund, Council will have no other choice than to 

hire an attorney to attempt to receive a full refund of the $23,000.00.  Some members of Council will visit 

warehouses that have been done by Concrete Coatings of the Carolinas, to check out their work.  Joe made a 

motion to cut ties with Jack, request a refund, and hire Concrete Coatings of the Carolinas if we are happy with 

what we see at the warehouse visit.  Leonard seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  Council will 

move forward after the warehouse visits.   
    
 New 2018 Council Business:     

           1)   David and Leonard will open and close the church in July and August, 2018.  Thanks, David and Leonard! 

Adjournment:   

1) The next council meeting will be July 8, 2018, at 6:00 PM.  Judy Ray will lead devotions. 

2) The meeting was adjourned following The Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Joseph L. Keefer, Secretary 
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Sunday Mon Tuesday Wed Thursday Fri. Sat. 

   1 

Choir 

7pm 

2 

Food Pantry 

11am-12:30pm 

 

 

3 

 

4 

5 

Sunday School 

9:30am 

 

The Divine Service 

10:30am 

 

6 7 

 

8 

Bible Study 

5:30pm 

 

Choir 

7pm 

9 

Food Pantry 

11am-12:30pm 

 

Absolution & 

Confession 

12:30-1:30pm 

 

10 11 

Clean-up 

Day 

8am 

12 

Sunday School 

9:30am 

 

The Divine Service 

10:30am 

 

13 14 15 

Choir 

7pm 

16 

Food Pantry 

11am-12:30pm 

 

 

17 18 

Cemetery 

Meeting 

6pm 

 

19 

Sunday School 

9:30am 

 

The Divine Service 

10:30am 

 

20 21 

 

22 

Bible Study 

5:30pm 

 

Choir 

7pm 

23 

Food Pantry 

11am-12:30pm 

 

Absolution & 

Confession 

12:30-1:30pm 

 

24 25 

 

26 

Sunday School 

9:30am 

 

The Divine Service 

10:30am 

 

27 28 29 

Bible Study 

5:30pm 

Choir 

7pm 

 

Prime Timer’s Event 

Leaving CELC 10am 

 31  



14 

 

 
 

 
 

Christ’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 
203 S. Main St. Stanley, NC 28164 

 

 

 

 

 

CELC  

Newsletter  

August 2018 
Pastor: Rev. Wesley R. Frye, STS 
Administrative Assistant: Julie Bodenheimer 
Facilities: Rick Chapman 

 
Schedule: 
Sunday 
9:30am Sunday School 
10:30am Worship Service 
 
Wednesday 
5:30pm Bible Study 
7:00pm Choir Practice 
 
Church Office Hours: 
Monday—Friday 8:30am until 1:00pm 

 


